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The CENCOM Executive Committee met in the Mayor’s Conference Room located at the Norm Dicks Building in Bremerton. Present were: Fire Commissioner Dusty Wiley (Chair), Fire Commissioner David Ellingson, Port Orchard Mayor Tim Matthes, Bremerton Mayor Patty Lent, Sheriff Gary Simpson. Poulsbo Police Chief Al Townsend, Poulsbo Fire Chief Jeff Griffin, Director Richard Kirton, Deputy Director Maria Jameson-Owens, Financial Analyst Robin King and Office Supervisor Stephanie Browning. 
Call to Order.  Fire Commissioner Dusty Wiley called the meeting to order at 13:30
Approval of Minutes: Motion was made by Fire Commissioner David Ellingson to approve the minutes from the February 25th, 2015 meeting. Motion was seconded by Mayor Patty Lent. Motion Passed
Additions: None
Agenda:
1. Budget Update
Robin King reviewed the February budget report which had been distributed with the agenda (attached).   Revenues are above budget and expenditures are below, there were no significant outliers. Currently economic outlook information is positive for Kitsap County.  The 2014 Final Budget Numbers were distributed and there are no major changes to report.
2. Reorganization Update
Richard Kirton reported he has a meeting tomorrow March 26th with the County’s Labor Relations Manager and the Guild to address three of the positions CENCOM wants to have reclassified.

3. 2015 Goals and Tech Project Update
Mr. Kirton presented the updated CENCOM 2015 Goals. Five of the thirty 2015 goals are now complete. The Cultus Bay project was previously at risk, however it was completed on time. The timing of some projects have been revised in order to make better use of resources. Therefore, some of the completion dates have been adjusted. If there is a solid date listed for a project, for instance projects 1 through 11, and a date change needs to be made Mr. Kirton will discuss the need for the change with the Executive Committee.
A reminder to all Committee members that CENCOM has a proposal on the concept of the new backup center and price to present to the Silverdale Water District Board on April 2nd at 10am. The current backup center at the courthouse is still operable and it will do the job it was designed for until the new backup is completed.
6.
Text to 911 Demo









                 On February 10th CENCOM was the first County in Washington State to be live with Text to 911. The first carrier that went live with CENCOM was Verizon Wireless and on March 5th CENCOM was live with all four carriers (AT&T, Sprint, Verizon Wireless and T-Mobile.) CENCOM has currently been operating in stealth mode because in order to test the system you have to be live. Over 1000 calls have been tested and about a dozen text sessions have not been associated with CENCOM testing.  A public announcement that CENCOM is live with Text to 9-1-1 will be made next Tuesday March 31, 2015. This announcement will also inform the public when they should use Text to 9-1-1 and when they should not. Director Kirton provided a demo of the software system that CENCOM’s employees are using. 
 
  7.   Performance Measures Report
Deputy Director Maria James-Owens provided a preliminary demo of CENCOM’s 2014 Performance Measure Report. This report will be present to the CENCOM Policy Board.
  
 8.     April CPB Meeting
Discussion took place regarding the agenda for the April 7th, 2015 CENCOM Policy Board          Meeting.  
Adjournment 14:50
The next meeting with be in Mayor Lent’s Conference Room on April 22th, 2015 
 (13:30-15:30).
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